Glen Ellyn School District 41 Community Facilities Task Force

March 3, 2016 7-10 p.m. Location: Hadley Junior High

Task Force Website: http://www.d41.org/ftf.htm

Attendance:

Participants: 18

Co-Chairs: Lori Taylor

Tom Voltaggio

Others Present: Erika Krehbiel, Chief Communications Officer

Dave Scarmardo, Director of Buildings and Grounds

Paul Gordon, D41 Superintendent

Jack Hayes, FQC Construction Manager

Meeting Highlights:

- D41 Superintendent Paul Gordon introduced the new architect from Green and Associates who was present to observe the Task Forces work
- The Task Force reviewed the Criteria and Ranking/Scoring sheets submitted by Task Force members via the shared workspace.
- D41 Superintendent Paul Gordon presented an overview of the three previously proposed elementary schools plans; Superintendent Gordon and Dave Scarmardo, director of building and grounds, answered questions from the Task Force throughout the presentation.
- The Task Force continued to outline new solutions proposed by Task Force members and refine the scope of each proposed solution.
- 7:00 7:15 p.m. Review Criteria and the Ranking/Scoring Sheets Co-Chair Tom Voltaggio
 - The Task Force members received the criteria and ranking/scoring data to review.

7:15 - 8:30 p.m. **Revisit Three District Elementary Solutions** — D41 Superintendent Paul Gordon

 To help the Task Force understand the scope of previous proposed plans, Superintendent Gordon reviewed the three plans to accommodate full-day kindergarten presented to the D41 Board of Education: 1) K-5 building on Spalding property, 2) Early Learning Center on Spalding property, and 3) Modify existing buildings. The Task Force reviewed the plans and asked questions during the presentation to better understand the scope and impact of each proposed plan, as well as the current programming needs of early childhood and special education programming in the district.

8:30 - 9:55 p.m. **Discuss and Refine Brainstormed Elementary Solutions —** Co-Chair Lori Taylor

- Co-Chair Taylor and Erika Krehbiel, chief communication officer, led the Task Force in discussion about new proposed solutions; Task Force members proposed additional solutions as well.
- Task Force members continued to scope out the proposed solutions, seeking to develop solutions that align with the Task Force's decision statement for the Elementary Schools Recommendation: Provide a solution for all-day kindergarten and deficiencies at the elementary schools.
- The Task Force continued to work to define a base level of "functional equivalence" for the elementary schools and determine the potential impact on facilities to accommodate full-day kindergarten.
- The Task Force completed discussion on proposed solutions; the Task Force will move forward to the next stage of work, Solutions Scoring, 7 proposed solutions.

9:55 - 10:00 p.m. Next Steps — Co-Chairs Lori Taylor and Tom Voltaggio

- The Task Force will review the solutions options at the beginning of the Marc\10th meeting and complete the following tasks:
 - Score Elementary Solutions (Small Group Work and Discussion)
 - Finalize Hadley Recommendations (Discussion)

The next Community Facilities Task Force meeting will be held on Thursday, March 10, 2016 from 7-10 p.m. at Hadley Junior High.